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MINUTES OF THE SENATE COMMERCE COMMITTEE 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Karin Brownlee at 9:00 A.M. on March 4, 2005 in Room 
123-S of the Capitol. 

All members were present except: 
Susan Wagle- excused 

Committee staff present: 
Susan Kannarr, Kansas Legislative Research Department 
Kathie Sparks, Kansas Legislative Research Department 
Helen Pedigo, Revisor of Statutes 
Jackie Lunn, Committee Secretary 

Conferees appearing before the committee: 

Others attending: 
See attached list. 

Chairperson Brownlee opened the meeting by starting a discussion on SB 260. Helen Pedigo, Revisor of 
Status presented copies of two balloons to SB 260.  One balloon was from the Department of Revenue 
(Attachment 1) and the other balloon from Kansas Action for Children (Attachment 2). Chairperson 
Brownlee asked Ms. Pedigo to review the balloon from the Department of Revenue first.  Ms. Pedigo stated 
HB 2010 did not make it out of committee and she added it into the balloon from the Department of Revenue. 
She continued with her review of the balloon. During the review there was a discussion among the committee 
members regarding the effectiveness and utilization of the language of the balloon.  Ms. Pedigo continued. 
The committee had some concern about removing the survey requirements for gathering information on 
projects from the balloon, in doing so they felt the effectiveness was being removed.  Matt Jordan, 
Department of Commerce joined the discussion stating when the Department of Commerce has a specific 
project they enter into a financial agreement which allows them the information to track the project over a 
period of time.  They would not need to survey to the people they do business with because of the information 
they are required to report. He stated with SB 13 they would be able to take the information the Department 
of Commerce has and match that up on a company by company basis with the information that the 
Department of Revenue has and therefore, would be able to fill in the holes of what they aren’t able to collect 
through their normal process.  They would be able to  create a comprehensive  report when they have jobs, 
payroll and all the benefits of the investments together.  The Committee feels there are other programs in 
other departments that are just routine and the Committee is concerned if they will still get the routine reports. 
The Committee is in agreement that there needs to be a way to track programs and know how successful they 
are . The Committee discussed a way to get the information without violating the confidentially rules.  The 
possibility was discussed of putting a clause in the each new bill making it mandatary to report back to 
Commerce with the information needed to be able to track these programs and know if they were working. 
Senator Jordan suggested, since the language in SB 260  is complicated,  the Committee should take more 
time.  He would like for the Department of Commerce and the Revisors to work together on the language and 
make sure the reports requested will give the information they have needed to track programs. 

Senator Brownlee stated the Committee needed to determine if the objective of the Kansas Action for 
Children balloon offered by April Holman was the same objective as the Committee.  Senator Barone has 
concerns with adding the report requested to the bill.  The discussion continued with April Holman regarding 
what report she has asked be put into this bill. The Committee was interested in the history of Kansas Action 
for Children. Ms. Holman offered information concerning the history of Kansas Action for Children.  Senator 
Kelly felt the report Ms. Holman had asked for would be useful to many groups and would not be an invasion 
in anyone’s privacy to allow the information to be given out.  Senator Jordan stated he was in favor of adding 
Ms. Holman’s request to SB 260.  Senator Emler thinks they should wait and look at the new language before 
making a decision.  He felt that it might not be needed after the new language is drafted to the bill, the 
information may be readily available.  Chairperson Brownlee added to the discussion that she was not sure 
if the information Ms. Holman was wanting in a report had the same focus as the Committee since the 
Committee’s main interest is economic development.  

The Committee directed Helen Pedigo, Revisor of Statutes to use the balloon from HB 2010 and work with 
the State Agencies for the final language. Discussion continued regarding the new Section 27. (Attachment 
3) At the conclusion of that discussion, Senator Schodorf made a motion to accept the balloon from the 
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Department of Revenue and amend it to SB 260 and also add section 27 & 28. Seconded by Senator Reitz. 
Motion carried. 

The discussion continued regarding the language on the new Section 29 offered for SB 260. A decision was 
not made at that time to amend it to SB 260.  The Committee agreed to take action on SB 260 at a later date. 

Chairperson Brownlee moved the Committee’s attention to SB 259. The discussion was opened regarding 
the Ostrowski proposal of how to convert the classified to unclassified.  Chairperson Brownlee stated she had 
received some positive feed back to the amendment offered by John Ostrowski.  Discussion continued with 
Mr. Ostrowski joining in and commenting on his amendment.  Senator Barone has a concern about the ALJ’s 
if they decide not to go unclassified and at the end of the one year period there is not a job for them what will 
happen. The discussion continued on classified and unclassified and the one year limit.  Chairperson 
Brownlee stated she feels the ALJ’s are going to be given two good options. 

Senator Emler moved to accept the Ostrowski amendment and all the changes made in the balloon.  Senator 
Schodorf seconded. Motion carried 

The discussion moved  to the Brownlee amendment.  Senator Wysong asked about a quorum being a problem 
with the meetings.  Senator Barone stated he supported lowering the quorum but does not support allowing 
proxy votes. The Committee discussed the fact that meetings are cancelled because of not having a quorum. 
Senator Kelly joined into the discussion asking if there is an  avenue for dismissing a member that does not 
show up for the meetings.  The Committee discussed how the Secretary of Labor had appointed new members 
to serve and removing others in an effort to correct some of the problems. The discussion continued on the 
quorum with Senator Jordorn entering stating if they change the quorum there would not be equal numbers 
from business and labor.  Senator Emler has concerns about proxy but feels to lower the quorum would be 
beneficial. 

Senator Emler moved to lower the quorum from 4 to 3 and to strike the language about a designee on page 
3. Senator Reitz seconded. Motion carried 

Senator Emler moved SB 259 out favorably as amended.  Seconded by Senator Schodorf. Motion carried. 

Chairperson Brownlee recognized Senator Barone for an update on SB 233. He stated he had been working 
with the Governor’s office and believes they are close to having language and with the Committee’s 
indulgence will bring that language to the Committee when available.  He asked Chairperson Brownlee to 
let SB 233 sit until that time. 

Chairperson Brownlee called on Senator Emler for an update on SB 33.  Senate Emler stated the 
subcommittee had met several times with the outcome being a substitute bill which the Revisor of Statutes, 
Helen Pedigo was working on. Senator Emler had scheduled one last meeting for the next Monday to go over 
the substitute bill. He stated all interested parties were involved and the subcommittee received a lot of input 
with clarification being made on several issues.  He hoped to present the substitute bill to the Committee 
sometime after Monday’s meeting. 

Chairperson Brownlee reminded the Committee of the joint Committee with Senator Brownback to start at 
9:45 a.m up stairs..  The meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m. with the next scheduled meeting being on Tuesday, 
March 8, 2005 at 8:30 a.m. in room 123S. 
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